
Appendix H: MARSS Working Group Members 

The MARSS working group was comprised of the following nine members as required by the enabling legislation. 
Agency representatives were appointed by their Commissioners. Representatives from the Interagency Rules 
Committee (IRC), a health-related board, and a non-health related board were appointed by the committee. 

1) Designee from the Secretary of State’s Office, Bert Black, Legal Advisor; 
2) Designee from the Office of Administrative Hearings, Denise Collins, Court Administrator; 
3) Representative from the Interagency Rules Committee (IRC) and MARSS Working Group Chair, Kerstin 

Forsythe Hahn, Rulemaking Coordinator and Records Manager at the Minnesota Department of 
Education (MDE); 

4) Representative from the Minnesota Department of Health (MDH), Patricia Winget, Rules Coordinator 
and Legal Counsel; 

5) Representative from the Minnesota Pollution Control Agency (MPCA), Mary H. Lynn, Agency Rule 
Coordinator;  

6) Representative from the Minnesota Department of Transportation (DOT), Elizabeth Richter Scheffer, 
Associate Legal Counsel and Rules Coordinator, Office of Chief Counsel; 

7) Representative from the Minnesota Department of Labor and Industry; Wendy Willson Legge, Chief 
General Counsel;  

8) Representative from a non-health-related board, Jodi Pope, Legal/Management Analyst, Minnesota 
Campaign Finance and Public Disclosure Board; and  

9) Representative from a health-related board, Rebecca Gaspard, Policy Analyst, Minnesota Board of 
Cosmetology. 

Staff from the Revisor’s Office also attended many of the MARSS working group meetings. The working group 
worked closely with: Revisor, Paul Marinac; Assistant Revisor, Cindy Maxwell; and Revisor Technology staff 
members, Melissa Patsch, Software Developer, and LeAnn Simonson, Contract Business Process Analyst. 
Revisor’s Office Editorial Staff members Ellen Purtle and Justin Carlson also provided administrative support. The 
working group appreciates all the work of these dedicated public servants.  

Chief Judge Tammy Pust from the Office of Administrative Hearings also attended meetings when possible. 

  


